




 

 

July 7, 2020 

 

International Code Council 

Dear Committee Members 

 

My name is Debra Pollino and I am an insurance Associate at Hauser. I have worked in the insurance 

industry for forty‐five (45+) years.  I have had an opportunity to review the new IMC code 607.4 

Access and Identification,  

607.4.1 Access, that allows for the use of removable ductwork sections to inspect and maintenance fire 

and smoke dampers. This will be very beneficial when inspecting the smaller size dampers. I also support 

the proposed code change for having the removable ductwork sections that functions without the use of 

tools, which will defiantly save time and expense inspecting these dampers. This new IMC code change 

with the proposed code change will provide enhanced damper inspection and will have a positive 

impact in preventing structure fires.  

I believe it will be beneficial to provide thorough explanation to every US Insurer to provide enhanced 

risk protection for the insureds and insurers. Insurance companies understand the consequences if the 

system fails. Even though the MGM Grand Hotel and Casino fire in Las Vegas occurred in 1980 (a fire 

damper that was not properly inspected, failed to operate when a fire started in the restaurant deli. 

That fire resulted in 85 fatalities including fourteen (14) first responders and 650 people were treated at 

various hospitals. The cost to settle all claims was $223 million.  Fire and smoke dampers are critical to 

safety. I believe this code change request will benefit everyone.  

Sincerely,  

  

Debra K. Pollino  
Debra K. Pollino 
Insurance Associate  

thehausergroup.com  
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